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  Erste Gruppe, the Southern California Chapter of Stein Collectors International 
  To steal ideas from one person is plagiarism. To steal from many is research. 
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Kellogg 
 

 6. Cognates, by Dr. Roy DeSelms  
                 

 
 

  Erste Gruppe Officers (2010)   
 

Pres. Pat Cunningham 
1st VP. George Hartman 
2nd VP. Don Smith (Resigned) 
Treas. Roy Kellogg, Roy Kellogg, rsklg@msn.com 
Recording Sect. and Sunshine Lady, Sue Kellogg 
Historian. Sharon Cooley 
Board of Directors:  Lee Poppie and Bill Gaumer 
Stein Zeitung Assembler ï John Mann, 
johnmann2@cox.net 

 

EG Board Members  
 

1st year board member - Chris Gundel 
2nd Year board member - VACANT 

 
 

 

Erste Gruppe Chapter meetings (2011)  
 

10/8  General at Hill's 
12/? Christmas/Holiday Party (Location/Unknown) 
 
 

 

 
 

 

Golden Gate Zecher 2011 Event Calendar 
Nov 12 GG ZecherðGuay - El Cerrito, CA  
Feb 2012 GG ZecherðSeavers Alameda, CA 

 
 

PSS meetings 2011 
Dec 2, 2011- Keizer, OR, Sandra & Keith Martin 

 
 

SCI Updates : 
 

The 2012 SCI Convention will be held 

AUG 15-17 in Annapolis, Maryland  

 
Check out the 2012 Convention Promotional 

Video now available on the SCI Web Site, 

http://www.steincollectors.org/   

Look for Convention NEWS. 
 

 

mailto:johnmann2@cox.net
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Erste Gruppe Chapter News 
 

Mettlach Collection Moves to AMOCA  
 

The entire 3,000 piece Mettlach collection of Master 

Steinologist Bob Wilson and his wife Colette has been 

moved to the "American Museum of Ceramic Art" in 

Pomona, CA, but it will be a while before any of it will be 

viewable.  Bob and Colette have also moved close by to 

the collection in their new residence in Claremont, CA.  

Please do not try to contact the Wilson's at this time since 

this type of move for anyone is very stressful.  They will 

be at the Hill's Oktoberfest on Oct. 8 and all details can be 

discussed at that time. 
 

Jon Rosenbaum: Terry and Claire Hill report that Jon is 

coming along slowly and walks every day around the 

neighborhood. Contact Jon at Jon Rosenbaum, 13 

Crosscreek, Irvine, California  92604-3625 
 

Ruthe White is wheelchair bound but keeps in touch with 

her new IPod. 
 

Terry Hill has a new email address:  

Einprosit2@gmail.com 
  

Harvey Goldson and friend, Ann, have moved to 699 S. 

Swadley St., Lakewood, CO 80228  (same email) 
  

Cynthia Goldson has moved to: 328 Vicki Lane,   

Anaheim, CA  90804, Phone: 562-537-9301.  NO email 

address. 
 

Membership: 
  

Sue Kellogg is courting the following potential members, 

whom are cordially invited to the Hill's for Oktoberfest 

2011.  
 

Craig Evans, 12620 Stanton Ave., Tustin, CA 92782, 

email: evansville@mac.com 
  

Glenn Olsen, 2194 Oak Crest Dr, Riverside, CA 92504, 

email: gi@sprintmail.com,   Home phone: 951-686-4887    

Cell phone: 951-538-2705 
  

Ken Stroud, 6903 E. Bacarro St.   Long Beach, CA, 

email: kenleakhena@earthlink.net 
 

Ed Kansriddle, 1119 Aviemore Terrace, Costa Mesa, CA. 

92627, email: edkansriddle@msn.com    
 

Karla Gorman, 275 S. Loganberry St., Anaheim, CA 

92808. 
  
Sue Kellogg has invited these people to the Hill's but I 

doubt if all of them will drive that far.  Hopefully we will 

have an opportunity give new members a hearty and 

warm welcome during the Oktoberfest. 

 

Christmas/Holiday Party: Hopefully SOMEONE is 

planning a Christmas party somewhere.  The last 2 

meetings fell through and this is not a good sign~         

Ravi and Pratibha Patelôs Board Meeting. 
 

It was wonderful to see so many of EGôs former 

"wounded warriors" at the Patel's meeting; John Mann 

who has recovered from his neck surgery; Terry Hill, 

with his new pacemaker; Claire Hill working on her foot 

and leg, and seeing Judy Armstrong again. Sweet Sue 

 

Memoriam:  
 

We received news 

Robert C. Alutin  our 

long time life-member of 

Erste Gruppe has passed 

away 18 July in New 

York from complications 

due to Parkinson's 

disease.  
 

Bob wrote in the Sierra 

Madre, MADCATS, 50th 

Reunion book: "Retired 

from Wall St. but keep 

busy in NYC.  Favorite 

pastime is visiting 

Manhattan auction 

houses for beer steins and 

German Brauhause items.  

I was diagnosed with 

Parkinsonôs in 2000 but my wife and I still travel 

regularly in USA and visit her family in 

Switzerland/Germany.  Enjoyed a trip down memory lane 

while watching 'Seabiscuit' since we lived a block from 

the track and sold newspapers there every season." 

 We all extend our deepest condolences to his family and 

friends. A card was sent to his wife, Frieda. Robert leaves 

behind his wife Frieda, daughter Michele and twin 

brother Richard.   
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EG Meeting Minutes: 
 

Erste Gruppe Board Meeting taken on 4/2/2011. 
 

The meeting was called to order by Pres. Pat Cunningham 

at 3:55 PM.  Linda and Elliott Jones introduced their 

daughter, Rachel and son, Matthew.  The minutes were 

read and approved from the general meeting at the 

Kelloggôs in Feb.  Treasurerôs report was read and we 

have $11,338. Plus $475 from annual dues received from 

26 people.  Two members have dropped out. 
 

New Business: 
 

Mark Fieger passed around a list of present Erste Gruppe 

members. People want to know how many are primary, 

elsewhere and complimentary members. 

The GGZ newsletter was passed around also. 
 

We all seem to want name tags for active members.  

Sharon Cooley will be taking photos of people at the 

Poppiesô meeting in June to use in a directory.  We still 

need to figure out ways to attain new members.  It was 

suggested that maybe some volunteers will go to a Del 

Mar antique show on a weekend and show steins. 
 

Intermission was taken at 4:25 PM to eat dinner. 
 

The meeting resumed at 5:25 PM after a delicious Italian 

dinner.  Great round of applause was given to Linda and 

Rachel for making all the food.   
 

For the convention in Providence, RI, the following 

members said they were going:  Roy & Sue Kellogg, Pat 

McMane, Ravi and Pratibha Patel, Jim Reilly, and Al 

Myers.   
 

The meeting was adjourned at 5:35 PM, followed by a 

Show and Tell Talk by Roy DeSelms. 
 

Submitted by Sue Kellogg, Sect.  

 

Hillôs 42
nd

 Oktoberfest, 8 October 2011: 

 
 

Gruss aus Ojai, California  und Erste Gruppe. 
 

Events: 
 

3:00 PM  Arrivals, cold beer and stein sales 
 

4:30 PM Schmeckôs gut Wurst und Kraut  
 

5:30 PM  General Meeting 
 

6:00 PM  Stein Talk by Terry Hill 
 

6:30 PM Stein tales und stein swappinô, bier und 

wine sippinô und Auf wiedersehensé 
 

On-site parking is limited so get there early or plan to 

park on Foothill Road, you may want to arrange for ride 

to the Hillôs house or you may choose to walk from 

Foothill Road (driveway is about 2-3 blocks long).  
 

Please RSVP by 1 October 2011 
 

For further information please contact Terry or Claire Hill 

@ 805-646-4667 

 
 

EG Nostalgia Trip : 
 

I pulled this image of from the 

Erste Gruppeôs historical files, 

circa 1968-1970. 
 

Who is this guy? 
 

Clues: Held every position in 
EG more than once. Has held 
numerous positions within 
SCI, is a Master Steinologist 
and his darling wife creates 
great graphic art designs for 
SCI and throws a great party. 
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July 2011 SCI Convention in Providence, 

Rhode Island  ï by Sue Kellogg (photos by Ravi Patel  

and Roy Kellogg ) 

 
 Well, getting there was not half the fun people 

talk about.   It took us 3 p lanes to reach 

Providence, and then we missed the final shuttle 

to the hotel!   It was wonderful to walk in the hotel 

and see all these friendly faces that made the trip 

all worthwhile.    

Our Erste Gruppe  members  who were present 

were: Pat McMane and her g randson, Logan; Ravi 

and Pratibha Patel; Al Myers and Jim Riley; Floyd 

and Jackie Deitlien, Pat Cunningham and Terri 

Byrd.  

 
The Westin Hotel was centrally located near many 

attractions  and restaurants that were in walking 

distance.   And it was also connected to a large 

shopping mall by an interior covered walk -way.   It 

was so convenient for eating meals on our own, 

shopping, and just browsing.  

 
July 2, the first night  there  was a Water & Fire 

show on the River across the street from our 

hotel.   Wire containers holding birch logs were 

positioned every few feet across the bridge. The 

logs were set afire to illuminate the bridge. This 

was accompanied by music, floating boats, and 

vendors all around.  Several hundred people were 

packed into the park to see  this, or you could also 

watch it from some of the Mall windows across the 

street.  

   

On Sunday, July 3rd , we started our day with 

breakfast at a small coffee shop that served tea, 

muffins, fruit, yogurt, etc.   Then we boarded   a 

bus for a two hour ride t o Meriden, CT where we 

started with the first of two home tours.  

  
Upon entering Frank and Diane  Pociadloôs lovely 

home, we stood there with mouths agape, as we 

looked around the home filled with hundreds and 

hundreds of steins, Federal furniture, lamps, folk 

art and antiques.  

 

A pair of exquisite and rare etched wall plaques  

 

 

 

WOW! There stood the persona l desk of our 21 st  

President, Chester A. Arthur, a beautiful, federal 

style, cherry wood desk that was rescued from 

being thrown in a dump years ago. Also we found 

hand painted glass lamps, tables inlaid with  

marble tops, folk art butter molds, and a colle ction 

of lambs.    
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President Chester A.  Arthur personal desk 

Our host, Frank and Diane Pociadlo 

 

 

Frank and Diane had added on a bonus room 

years ago and the beams supporting the roof were 

lined with steins, of all sizes.   We were so thankful 

that area is NOT prone to earthquakes!  Our hosts 

were so gracious, answered all our questions and 

were highly complimented and thanked for their 

gracious hospitality and goodies we were served.  

                                                

 

Pociadlo's bonus room  

 

 

 

 

 


